Mardon, Sarah (Licensing)

From: Setchell, Jon (Env. Health)
Sent: 18 October 2019 14:38
To: Mardon, Sarah (Licensing)

Subject: Fwd: Re: Montagu Working Men's Club - Licensing Act

Sarah,

Please can I have the below conditions attached to the licence?

Regards

Jon

Sent from Workspace ONE Boxer

----- Forwarded message ------

From: crawford boyd

Date: 18 October 2019 at 13:39:39 BST

Subject: Re: Montagu Working Men's Club - Licensing Act

To: Setchell, Jon (Env. Health) < Jon. Setchell@huntingdonshire.gov.uk>

The Club agrees with the your suggestions regarding the provision of music within extended hours thank you Jon

Sent from my iPhone

On 18 Oct 2019, at 09:47, Setchell, Jon (Env. Health) <Jon.Setchell@huntingdonshire.gov.uk> wrote:

Dear Mr Boyd,

I have tried telephoning you on the below telephone number but it does not recognised your number.

Please can you advise on your correct telephone number or ring me on 01480 388283.

Regards,

Jon Setchell
Environmental Protection Officer
Community

© 01480 388283

Fax 01480 388361

Jon.setchell@huntingdonshire.gov.uk

From: Setchell, Jon (Env. Health)
Sent: 16 October 2019 10:49

To: crawford boyd

Subject: RE: Montagu Working Men's Club - Licensing Act

Dear Mr Boyd,

Thank you for providing me sight of the attached letter. To help elevate residents' concerns you may wish to agree to the below condition. Please advise if you agree to the below conditions so that I can inform the licensing department appropriately.

If you would like to discuss this matter please do not he sitate to contact me.

Regards,

Jon Setchell
Environmental Protection Officer
Community

2 01480 388283 Fax 01480 388361

Jon.setchell@huntingdonshire.gov.uk

From: crawford boyd

Sent: 16 October 2019 10:43

To: Setchell, Jon (Env. Health) < Jon. Setchell@huntingdonshire.gov.uk >

Subject: Re: Montagu Working Men's Club - Licensing Act

I have been in contact with the residents in the immediate area and have assured by a letter stating our intentions regarding their reservations. <image001.jpg>

Letter attached
Should you require any further information please call
Sent from my iPhone

hank you

On 16 Oct 2019, at 10:00, Setchell, Jon (Env. Health) <Jon.Setchell@huntingdonshire.gov.uk> wrote:

Dear Mr Boyd

I write with regard to your variation of licence application received at this department on 2 October 2019 for Montagu Working Men's Club, 14 Hartford Road, Huntingdon, PE29 3QD. I have concerns over the potential for noise nuisance in relation to indoor and outdoor events at the premises. As such I plan to make the following recommendation and would welcome your observations on this matter.

For Events to be held inside:

- All windows and doors to be kept closed during any performance of live or recorded music inside the premises.
- Music Noise Levels (MNL) from any performance, expressed as an L(A)eq, 1min, shall not exceed the representative L(A)90 level without entertainment noise (WEN). MNL expressed as an L(A)10 will not exceed the L(A)90 (WEN) in any 1/3 octave band between 40 and 160Hz. Measurements shall be made 1m from the façade of noise-sensitive premises.
- For events continuing after 23:00, the music noise should not be audible within noise sensitive premises with windows open in a typical manner for ventilation.

For Events to be held outside:

- The Control limits set at the mixer position, in relation to events involving the playing of live music outdoors, shall be adequate to ensure that the music noise level observed at noise sensitive premises does not exceed the limits specified in The Noise Council Code of Practice on Environmental Noise Control at Concerts, namely:
- Where between 1 and 3 events occur per calendar year, the music noise level measured over a 15 minute period, between the hours of 9:00 and 23:00 hours, 1 metre from the façade of noise sensitive premises shall not exceed more than 65dB(A).
- For events continuing after 23:00, the music noise should not be audible within noise sensitive premises with windows open in a typical manner for ventilation.

Or

- Where between 4 and 12 events occur per calendar year, the music noise level measured over a 15 minute period, between the hours of 09:00 and 23:00 hours, 1 metre from the façade of noise sensitive premises shall not exceed the background noise level by more than 15 dB(A).
- For events continuing after 23:00, the music noise should not be audible within noise sensitive premises with windows open in a typical manner for ventilation.

Please confirm that you agree with the above recommendations. When I have received your written agreement I will advise the licensing authority appropriately.

Regards,

Jon Setchell
Environmental Protection Officer
Community

2 01480 388283
Fax 01480 388361
Jon.setchell@huntingdonshire.gov.uk

Disclaimer

The information contained in this communication from the sender is confidential. It is intended solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived

Disclaimer

The information contained in this communication from the sender is confidential. It is intended solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived